SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY
PUBLIC NOTICE
Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment #1 for FY 2017-2018

In accordance with the County of San Joaquin’s Citizen Participation Plan and the requirements
of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), a public comment period is
being circulated to solicit public comments and questions regarding the Annual Action Plan
Amendment. The purpose of this comment period will be to provide the public an opportunity to
comment on the Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment #1 for 2017/2018. The substantial
amendment will result in the allocation of funds to new projects that were not previously
identified funded through prior year resources and the commitment of additional COBG/HOME
Program Income dollars to new projects to ensure the integrity of the County’s expenditure
obligations.

A public hearing will be held at the Board of Supervisors meeting in the Board Chambers on the
sixth floor of the County Administration Building, 44 N. San Joaquin Street, Stockton, CA on
June 12, 2018 at 9:00 AM to approve this amendment and solicit any additional public
comments.

The County of San Joaquin proposes to allocate funding to the following projects listed below.
The total funds to be allocated/re-allocated will be approximately $4.6 million in CDBG funds
and $350,000 in HOME funds. The new projects/increases are as follows:

Acampo Area Drainage Project -$1,408,058 (CDBG Program Income)

Roselawn Multi-Family Housing Project - $936,000 (CDBG Program Income) &
$350,000 (HOME Program Income)

STAND Housing Acquisition/Rehabilitation $1,315,000 (CDBG Program Income)
East Stockton Storm Drainage Improvements - $133,500 (CDBG Program Income)
Manteca Cottage Village Senior Apartments - $60,000 (CDBG Prior Year Resources)
Manteca Senior Center Improvements - $555,307 (CDBG Prior Year Resources)
Ripon Pine Street/McKee Court Handicap Ramps - $164,491 (CDBG Prior Year
Resources)

8. Ripon Senior Center Parking Lot Project - $38,000 (CDBG Prior Year Resources)
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Citizens and interested persons are invited to attend the public hearing and/or give their views
regarding the use of CDBG, HOME and ESG funds for the Annual Action Plan. The County will
arrange for reasonable accommodations for non-English speaking persons with visual, hearing,
or mobility impairments when notified within three (3) business days of a meeting. The County
of San Joaquin does not discriminate on the basis of disability status in the admission of, or
access to, or treatment in its federally assisted programs or activities.



